
INFORMATION FOR SEPTEMBER 2022 RETURN

**TUESDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER START TIMES**
All learners return to Kepler for the new academic year 2022/2023 on Tuesday 
6th September. There will be a staggered start on this day, please see timings 
below for Tuesday 6th September ONLY.

Year 7 8.30am Doors open 8.25am Go straight to the assembly hall

Year 8-11 10.50am Doors open 10.45am Go straight to our coaching
room (any changes to room 
locations will be sent via class 
charts announcement directly 
to those it affects

From Wednesday 7th September 2022 all learners are expected to be 
on site for 8.30am. 

Doors will open to access the school for learners at 8.20am. 

**BREAKFAST CLUB**
We are very pleased to be able to offer breakfast club
for this academic year. This will run Tuesday-Friday in the 
Canteen form 7.45am – 8.20am. This will start from 
Wednesday 7th September.
Entry to access this is from 7.45-8.00am. 
There will no access to the breakfast club after 8.00am
(There will be NO breakfast club on a Monday) 

**EXTRACURRICULAR CLUBS**
All extracurricular club will commence W/C 12.09.2022
An update timetable of activities will be shared during the
first week, and shared via coaching.  

If you have any questions please 
email info@kepier.com or call on 
0191 512 8960

**LOCKERS**
Every learner is issued with a locker and a 
padlock, learners who lose their padlock 
will be charged £5 for replacement lock.

**DROP OFF AND PICK 
UP**
Please can we remind you that 
you are not able to access the 
Kepier site for drop off and pick 
up. Learners should not be 
escorted by parents/carers to 
the main entrance unless 
specific arrangements have 
been organised directly with the 
school.

**END OF THE DAY**
There is a staggered dismissal at the end of the 
day from 2.50pm

**YEAR 11 LUNCH ARRANGEMENTS**
Year 11 are given the privilege if they choose to access Houghton 
for lunch. This is reviewed daily based on attitude to learning. 
Please could you give consent via the announcement sent on 
19.07.2022 by Mrs Adamson

**YR7 AND 11 PHOTOGRAPHS – FRIDAY 
9TH SEPTEMBER**
On Friday 9th we have our school photographers 
Tempest in school. Tempest will be taking your 
child's photograph and we will be uploading this 
to our Internal Management System (SIMs), 
there will also be an opportunity for you to 
purchase your child's photograph and further 
information will be provided on Monday 12th 
September.
As the photographer is an external company, 
we need to gather your consent for your child's 
picture to be taken. Please complete the 
Google Form by Wednesday 7th. 
https://forms.gle/MS8zbV7GsU1iFdXF7

**CLASS CHARTS**
Please ensure that you are registered for Class 
Charts. Kepier uses Class Charts for the 
following:
•Sharing positive and negative behaviour points;
•Recording your child's homework;
•Two way messaging with your child's timetabled 
teachers, coach and Year Manager;
•Announcements for important information;
•Allows Parents / Carers to report any child's 
absence from school.
The features in a Parent Account and 
information shared differs from a learners 
account so please ensure you have your parent 
account activated.
If you need help setting up your Class Charts 
Account, please contact the main reception. 

**Year 7 Learners will be issued with their Class 
Charts login details on their first day.**

Dear all, we hope you are enjoying the 
summer break, please see some information 
for our return. 
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